
St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School 

Cnr Melbourne & York Street (PO Box 4085) East Gosford NSW 2250 

T: 4325 1159   E: speg@dbb.catholic.edu.au   W: www.spegdbb.catholic.edu.au 

 

Family Mass 

Children’s Liturgy every 9am Mass 

except in school holidays 

 

P & F Meeting 

Wednesday 2 June 7pm 

 

 

St Patrick’s Hall 

Enquires and bookings please call the 

school office 

 

 

Outside School Hours Care 

E: eastgosford.oshc@dbb.org.au 

or phone 0408 165 671 

or visit the school website 

 

 

The Uniform Shop 

phone 0412 087 696 

opening hours during school terms 

Tuesday 

8.30am – 10.30am 

Also 1st Friday of every month 

2.00pm – 4.00pm 

The uniform shop can be contacted 

outside of business hours by email 

stpatricksprimary@alinta.com.au 

payments can be made direct to  

Alinta Apparel in the form of cash, 

credit card, or debit credit card 

NO CHEQUES 

uniform price list  & online shopping 

available at 

http://www.alintaapparel.com.au/alinta/ 

 

2nd Hand Uniform Shop 

Fortnightly Friday 2pm  

or as advised. 

Contact Louise 0407 100 433 

 

Canteen 

Infants: Wednesday & Friday 

Primary: Wednesday & Friday 

Rostered volunteers please give  

24 hours’ notice if you are unable to 

attend 
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   Enews 1      4 February  2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to the new school year! I hope that you were 

all able to have a relaxing holiday even though many of our 

families have been impacted by COVID.  

Speaking to the students this week they were all very excited to be back at school,  

almost  as excited as the teachers.  

I would like to welcome all our new students who have started here at St Patrick’s this 

year, especially all our new Kindergarten student who started yesterday. Our community 

welcomes you all and I am sure that you will have a wonderful time here.  

 

Staff News 

Ms Ryan is unwell and will not be back teaching at St Patrick’s until around Week 6. Mr 

Harris will teach 4B on Fridays and Mrs Chin will teach Italian to all the classes. We  

welcome Mrs Chin to St Patrick’s and we hope you enjoy your stay with us. Mrs Chin 

also teaches Italian at OLR Wyoming. 

We hope that Ms Ryan has a speedy recovery and is feeling stronger every day. 



 John Maliki, our maintenance person, is also unwell and will not be here for a few weeks. We also hope that John is 

feeling stronger every day. We have someone else helping out with the gardening although they won’t be here as 

regularly as John has been. 

Welcome to Miss Marie Mullhall, who is teaching 3G and Mr Tristan Pennings who is teaching 4G with Ms Fiona Bol-

ton. We hope that you enjoy your time with us at St Patrick’s.  

Staff 2022 

 
 

Opening School Mass 

Our Opening School is on Friday 11
th
 February at 9am. With the COVID restrictions still in place, our mass will be on 

the primary playground. At the mass our new school and House Captains will receive their badges. Unfortunately, 

parents are not allowed on the school site for the first four weeks. I am going to ask if the parents of our new captains 

can be present. I will let parents know if this is permitted. Congratulations our 2022 school leaders! 

 

2022 School Captains      House Captains 

Helen Shiju        Red: Tully Skinner and Lincoln Maloney 

Chloe Maher       Blue: Sasha Bramham and Cooper Stark 

Tommy Stitt         Gold: Soraya Verolin and Robbie Furley 

Nat O’Shea        Green: Jemma-Jade Smith and Jasper Haynes 

Zoe Wilson 
 

Term 1 Parent/Teacher Interviews 

We will be having our Term 1 Parent/Teacher interviews in Week 5. These interviews are an opportunity for parents 

to share information with their child’s Class Teacher.   

There will be a form for parents to complete prior to the Interviews. These interviews will be via zoom. 

Kinder Welcome Sausage Sizzle 

Each year we do have a Welcome Kindergarten Sausage Sizzle after school, where all our new Kind-

er families come and each other. We will let you know when we are allowed to hold this event. 

RAT Kit and COVID 

Just a reminder that the students should have a Rapid Antigen test on Monday and Wednesday mornings. 

Please remember that if your child tests positive, the school needs to be informed as does Service NSW. Your child 

and their family members need to isolate for 7 days or until there are no symptoms. Please remain in isolation until 24 

hours after your symptoms have resolved. Please see the facts sheet sent home to parents this week. 

If and when, we have reported cases in the school, we will inform the school that there has been a positive case of 
COVID. 

 

Kind regards 

Cheryl Walsh 

Principal: Mrs Cheryl Walsh Learning Support Teacher: Mrs Donna Ristuccia 

Assistant Principal: Mr Chris Franklin Teacher/Librarian: Mrs Carmel Hartz 

Religious Education Coordinator: Ms Fiona Bolton Music Teacher: Mrs Cheryl Frazer 

KB: Mrs Dana Owsinski 
KG: Ms Therese Cohen 

4B: Mr Steve Harris/Ms Christine Ryan 
4G: Ms Fiona Bolton/Mr Tristan Pennings 

1B: Mrs Melanie McCallum 
1B: Mrs Isobel Binello 
1W: Ms Jade Conwell 

5B: Ms Cherriene Turnbull/Mr Chris Franklin 
5G: Mr Mark Dobb 

2B: Mrs Libby Howard/Mrs Jenny Jenkins 
2G: Mrs Suzie Morris 

6B: Mrs Lisa Ellwood 
6G: Mr Lee Sullivan 

3B: Mrs Kim Osling 
3G: Ms Marie Mulhall 

Administration Staff: Mrs Natalie Introna, Mrs Maria Smith 
and Mrs Cheryl Vane Tempest 

  Learning Support Aids: Mrs Robyn Mulligan, Mrs Angela 
Stitt and Ms Amy Trigg 



 FROM THE LADIES IN THE OFFICE 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO FILL  IN YOUR PHOTO PERMISSION ON THE COMPASS APP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BUS — Each year we like to update the list of students who catch the individual bus numbers home in the 
afternoon to ensure that they board the correct bus. Please click here to complete the survey form if 
your child catches the bus home from school in the afternoon by Wednesday 9/2/22. You only need to 
complete this form if your child catches the afternoon bus. 

Qkr! Our School is using a mobile phone application and online service called Qkr! (pronounced Quicker). 
Qkr! is a secure and easy way to order and pay for school items at any time.  These items may include 
fundraising for school events, school fees or ordering your child’s lunch using your Smartphone, tablet or 
computer https://qkr-store.qkrschool.com/store/#/home 

 

 

Diary dates for any school  
families wishing to take part in the 
Sacramental Program this year: 

 

Confirmation (for baptised candidates in Yr 3 or old-
er): Sunday 29th May. Compulsory information night 
for parents at 7pm on Tuesday 26th April with the 
four-week course to follow. Enrolment forms will soon 
be available from the Parish Office. 

First Reconciliation and First Holy Eucharist (for 
candidates who have been already made their Confir-
mation): Wednesday 14th September and Sunday 
18th September respectively.  

Compulsory information night for parents at 7pm on 
Wednesday 27th July with six week course to follow. 
More details will be forthcoming later this year. 

 

 

https://forms.gle/6qfNcHJ19LWt191x7
https://qkr-store.qkrschool.com/store/#/home


 
 



 



 



 



 Second Hand Uniform Shop 

will be OPEN each Friday from 

2:00pm to 2:40pm on our Pri-

mary Campus until the end of Term 1 

Cash  or Qkr! 

Please scan the QR code on arrival and 

ring the buzzer at the gates to gain en-

try and to show proof of vaccination.   

Masks must be worn and social distanc-

ing rules must be followed.  

Thank you to our wonderful  

volunteers  for your time. 

 


